2017--TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WI. APRIL TOWN BOARD MEETING

April 12, 2017

The Town of Sherwood met Wednesday, April 12, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the Sherwood Town Hall. Chairman Andrew Cegielski, Supervisor II Curtis Anding, Clerk Alene Jacobson, and Treasurer Peggi Schwanebeck were present. Supervisor I Ken Schwanebeck was absent because he was working. There were no town residents present.

This meeting notice was published in the Pittsville Record and posted at the town hall, Connie's Roadhouse and at the substation on County Road W. The agenda as follows: call to order, approval of last months minutes by town board, treasurer's report, town correspondence, reports from town officers and committees, specific matters for discussion and possible action by town board in open session—roads, signs, Sherwood Lake updates, grader, FEMA updates, gravel bids, oath of office, swearing in of elective offices, Sportsman's Club and Jennifer Howen, updates-Rural Insurance, pay bills, set town board meeting for May 2017 and adjournment.

Chairman Andy Cegielski called this meeting to order. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the previous meeting were read. Two corrections —Denny Bucholtz instead of Kenny Bucholtz and adjournment was carried. (the 2/3 majority was not needed.). A motion by Andy Cegielski, seconded by Curt Anding to accept the minutes with the two corrections. Motion carried by 2/3 majority. Treasurer Peggi Schwanebeck gave the treasurer's report. As of March 31, 2017 we have \$47,310.24 in our checking account,

Jennifer Howen, Rural Insurance arrived at 6:15 p.m. She explained recent upgrades in our township insurance. The buildings and personal property coverage have \$250 deductible 4% Inflation guard, the portable equipment have an agreed value and a \$250 deductible, property endorsements, liability coverage's for public officials, general liability, automobile liability and cyber liability. The Clerk & Treasurer's bond will be renewed in September 2017 for two years. Worker's Compensation rate went down from 4.67 to 4.55%. After all questions were answered, Jennifer left the town board meeting.

FEMA UPDATES: The township may ask for more help from FEMA. We would need to resubmit a claim and pictures regarding our flooding last fall. There is no guarantee that we would received any more money. Discussion only and no action taken at this time.

<u>CORRESPONDENCE:</u> Received information regarding "Deer Shine" signs. The County has jurisdiction on these signs and all townships within Clark County must agree to install them.

REPORTS: Chairman Andy attended the Neillsville Municipal Ambulance meeting on Thursday, March 23, 2017. The submitted their financial statement from 2016 for review. Life Quest is their billing service and handles all collections. They added a new EMT and their ambulance house has be updated.

THE OATH OF OFFICE: The necessary paperwork from the April 4th election for the elected town officials were completed and signed for the next two years.

GRAVEL BIDS: The town board will be scheduling a "Road Tour" of our gravel roads soon. After this meeting, if not much gravel is needed the Town Board will hire John Cepress Trucking for this job for \$10.30 per yard or publish notices for gravel purchases in 2017.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: A suggestion was made on hiring someone to make our grader look new again. Bids could be put out to hire someone to sandblast and paint our 1993 Caterpillar Grader. Kelly Moeller is willing to work with Lowell Freedlund helping him with the cemetery records. This will be brought up at the Annual Meeting on April 18, 2017. Discussion on what day we should have our Annual Picnic. The spring weight limit signs on County Road Z were pulled on Monday, April 10th. Suggestion was made regarding Guy Mayer's junky property. Can we get him to put a high fence along the road to hide his junk? Chairman

Andy will check into this first.

SPORTSMAN'S CLUB MEETING: Chairman Andy attended the Clark County Sportsman Club meeting on Wednesday, April 5th. They are determined to ask the town board to pass an ordinance to make Sherwood Lake a no-wake lake. No action taken now. This topic will be brought up at the Annual Meeting next Tuesday for town resident's input before a decision is made.

<u>PAY BILLS:</u> Board approved check #3586 through #3606. Our next town board meeting will be held Tuesday, May 9, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the Sherwood Town Hall. A motion by Andy Cegielski, seconded by Curtis Anding to adjourn. Motion carried by 2/3 majority. Meeting adjourned. (7:45 p.m.)

Respectively submitted:

(Mrs.) Alene Jacobson, Town Clerk

Transcribed:

04-13-2017

Edited:

04-17-2017